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One District 
 

1.​ The principals would like to extend a large thank you to the school board for the 
generous gift of lunch on May 27.  I know the staff very much appreciated it and 
that extends to the principals, as it provides a very unique opportunity to meet 
and visit over some good food. 

 
 

Elementary School 
 

1.​ End of the Year Activities 
a.​ Graduations - We welcomed a large group of family and friends to each 

graduation celebration on May 20.  We wish to thank everyone for 
supporting the students during this special time.  Thank you also to our 
board members who attended and assisted with handing out diplomas.  
Your presence made this day extra special. 

b.​ PBIS Celebration - The students earned freeze pops during the last day of 
school for lowering their behavior referrals during the month of May.  The 
students and staff worked hard on this goal. 

c.​ End of the Year Celebration - At the whole school assembly on the last 
day of school, we honored 3 students who had perfect attendance for the 
entire school year, retiring staff, foster grandparents, school patrol 
members and finished the celebration with the end of the year video, 
created by Mary Susan Miklavcich. 

 
2.​ Summer Projects 

a.​ The LPGE Local Literacy Plan has been completed and submitted.  A 
copy will be available at the board meeting for your information. 

b.​ The elementary schedule for the 2025-26 school year will be finalized this 
summer. 



c.​ The Parent-Student Handbook and the Staff Handbooks have been 
revised and are ready for the School Board approval. 

d.​ The District Language Access Plan will be developed during the summer 
and will be submitted to the School Board for approval by the August 
Board Meeting. 

e.​ The BLAST handbook will be revised for the staff. 
f.​ A few cosmetic updates will take place in the elementary school and will 

be ready for fall. 
 
 
Secondary School  
 

1.​ HVAC Project 
a.​ Work continues on our HVAC project within our building.  The floors are 

covered for protection and the heat pumps are coming down and new 
ones are being installed, with about 35 already completed.  We have 
weekly meetings with the construction superintendent and a 
representative from each of the trades involved, each week as they 
provide us updates on how work is progressing. 

 

2.​ Handbooks 
a.​ We will be holding off with the handbook approval for this month until July 

as we have changes to the Student Device Policy for this year along with 
use of Chromebooks in 7th and 8th grade. 

 

3.​ Credit Recovery 
a.​ We are once again offering credit recovery for our students in grades 9-12 

who have either failed or are in need to make up a past credit in order to 
graduate.  As you recall, we are not offering it to 7th and 8th grade this 
year and instead focusing our work on 9th -12th grade students.  As our 
graduation rates have increased this past year, it is attributed to our 
ongoing attempts to assist our students in making the correct choices for a 
successful future. 


